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 Club Meetings Wednesdays @ Port 
Panthers 5-30pm for 6pm start. BUT 
check program on page 2 for what is 

happening.                                          
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Crime Prevention 
Tonight’s Guest Speaker was Snr       
Constable Tim Preston of the Crime     
Prevention Unit. Tim has been in the 
force for 21 years serving in Sydney in 
some of the tough areas, Walgett & 
Lighting Ridge and a few years ago was 
transferred to Port Macquarie/Kempsey 
where he took over the C/P Unit two 
years ago. 
Tim has a huge challenge ahead in crime 
prevention, especially in how to address 
youth crime in the area. 
The three main crime issues on the Mid 
North Coast - Domestic Violence, Break & 
Enter & Stealing Motor Vehicles. 
Tim shared some of the frustrations of 
policing and the verbal attacks officers 
come under whilst doing their duty. Tim 
pleaded with the public to report all              

suspected crimes, no matter how small or incidental they may seem. PLEASE 
CALL CRIME STOPPERS 000. Thanks Tim for sharing tonight at Rotary & 
be assured we greatly appreciate ALL our police & law enforcement. 

 

Attendance Call from our President , 
  
For the last eighteen months attendance at club meetings has dwindled. We do not 
keep a record of attendance anymore but it is obvious from the small numbers at-
tending each week that there is a problem. We understand about current health 
issues and accept this is a part of our lives and a very valid reason for absence. 
  
Being a member of Rotary does come with some expectations. Attendance is still in 
the Constitution. 

Please let me or any member of the board know if 
you have any suggestions for improvement. 
Kind Regards  Debbie 

Deb Tougher                  
introduced Constable 
Tim Preston as speaker 



Yumiko is revisiting our club after her time here in 1977-78 as an Inbound             
Exchange student for Japan. She was our club’s second inbound exchange student. 

The article below appeared in the Port Macquarie News in 1978. 

  

 

Club program - If you are unable to fulfil your role, swap with someone & advise Port Wheel Editor Kerry. 

Date     Program  Speaker Program  Program Chr Sergeant 

Birthdays       
May 2023 

                
11/5 - Helen Brown 
15/5 - Jill Heagney 
20/5 - Bron                
Hinwood (Rob Dalla 
Costa’s partner)) 
  
  
 
  

Wedding  
Anniversaries    

May2023 
  
 
    
  
   
    

  

 
SOME DATES TO NOTE IN 2023 

 
 

• May 12 - 13  
BIO Blitz  

 

• May 27 - 31 - International  
Convention in Melbourne 

 

• June 28th - Club                    
Changeover 

 

• Tonight we welcomed PDG 
Brian Beazley, here from 

Gloucester here on business, 
but especially came to hear 

Constable Tim. 

• David Mayne reported that 
the recently completed RYLA 

week was a stunning       
success. Our three                   

candidates were exemplary. 
We will look forward to          

hearing them speak in weeks 
to come. 

• Gai Nixon reported that Bill is 
improving after a run of            

illness. Terry Crossley said 
that Helen is still doing it 

tough. 

• Ted Giblin reported that all is 
ready for BIO-BLITZ and 

hopefully all volunteers will 
turn up for their shift & the 

weekend will be a great   
success. 

• Frank Moxon is doing the 
Changeover Booklet & asking 
ALL directors to send in their 

reports. 

 May 
17th 

One hour meeting fol-
lowed by bistro meal  

     Club Assembly - Constitution & By-
Laws. Update on club survey 

Deb Loveday  Kerry         
Medway 

One hour meeting 
followed by bistro 

meal  

 Yumiko Obi  
YEP 1977-78 

  

   

Return of our 2nd YEP 45 yrs Lorryl Rumble  Neil          
Portert 

 May 
31st 

One hour meeting 
followed by bistro 

meal  

 

  

  

  

 Kerry            
Medway 

  
 

Diana      
Gammon 

 May 
24th 

Hybrid meeting - Youth Allumni -                       
Panel Discussion   

Meeting Welcomers -    


